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REF: CL.UT/BOMB.007/NH/mh
                                       2016-06-10

TO:

ALL EXECUTIVE COUNCIL MEMBERS AND BOMBELA TUR’S
LABOUR COURT CASE 5/6 DAY WORK PAYMENT IN COURT ON 8 JUNE 2016

The case that sat on 8 June 2016  in the Labour Court held at Braamfontein was postponed by order of the Judge who was appointed to adjudicate the formal application for postponement brought by Bombela and which application we vehemently opposed.

The argument of Bombela was that they were prejudiced in as much as their previous attorneys withdrew from the matter less than two weeks before trial.

Bowman Gilfillan were appointed last Thursday and given the short time that they had to prepare contended that they were not prepared.

We objected to any request for a postponement and insisted that Bombela file an application setting out why the matter must be postponed.

In the opposing affidavit reference was made to the history of the matter and how Bombela have been in possession of all documents and were aware of the pertinent issues relating to this dispute for approximately three years.

After hearing both sets of arguments the Court granted the postponement but given the prejudice to UNTU’s members the Court has set stringent time periods for a further exchange of pleadings so that the matter can be set down for trial as soon as is reasonably possible.

It is clear that the Court is alive to the urgency of having this matter scheduled for trial as soon as possible given the alleged prejudice to your members.
NB:  Although other Unions are attempting to climb on the “band-wagon” members of UNTU and non members are assured that this entire process has been initiated and financed by UNTU – no other Union is party to the process and we are well aware that there are parties who are endeavouring to “score points” by claiming to be party to the process – it is a blatant lie, and something to be ashamed of for being so deceitful.
UNTU greetings.
[image: image1.wmf] 


N HAASBROEK

DEPUTY GENERAL SECRETARY
                                                                               
Non-profit Organisation – Ref: Number 036 913

UNTU House, 182 Louis Botha Ave, Houghton Estate 2198           P.O. Box 31100, Braamfontein, 2017

[image: image2.jpg]tel  011 728 0120     fax  011 728 8258     internal fax   011 773 7920     email   headoffice@untu.co.za     website   www.untu.co.za
Affiliated to FEDUSA

2

